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������������ Soundings  
           Newsletter of                                        
 South Port Sailing Club 

      October 2013 �

Message from the Commodore 

        Frank Edgley 

It’s hard to believe the summer is over 
and fall has arrived. 

September was a busy month at our club with racing 
coming to an end. The Sail for Hospice was a success-
ful event and the donation made by SPSC skippers 
went to a good cause. Photos and results on page 2.  
September 16th the last race of the Jog Mondays out of 
Pike Creek took place with 20 knot winds ! We had 
great participation during the 7 week race series, and 
saw 8 of the 13 registered boats race the last nigh t. 
Awards were presented and a party followed in the  
sunroom. Photos on page 4 of this issue. The final race 
event of this season at SPSC, the Annual Harvest  Moon 
Regatta coordinated by our own Matt Draisey, hosted 
26 boats, 16 from neighbouring clubs. The unpredict -
able weather brought on a little more than forecast ed 
with 23 knot winds by 9:00 pm, gusting to  28 knots . 
Everyone returned to club safely, wet and exhausted  ! 
From picking up the RC boat in Belle River, droppin g 
the marks, to handling registration, acting as RC a nd 
arranging the food. Thank you Matt..job well done ! !  
Results on pg 5 and a message on pg 9.    

On Tuesday, October 8th at 7:00 pm in the main room , 
the vote to decide whether we allow our senior mem-
bers a  voice with regard to the future of the club  will 
take place. Immediately following, a detailed prese nta-
tion will be made by the Harbour Reconfiguration                   
Committee and another vote will take place. Full de tails 
of the harbour plan and estimated costs will be sen t                    
to the membership via email before the 8th. This wi ll 
allow you time to digest the information and make y our 
decision on this important matter affecting the fut ure of 
the club. I encourage all voting members to attend and 
cast your vote with a yes or no. 

Cradle moving takes place the morning of Saturday  
October 5th. with Haul Out on Saturday the 19th. Th at 
same evening the Oktoberfest Pot Luck dinner will b e 
enjoyed by members in the main room. Last but not 
least, Fall Furl has been booked at a new venue,                        
Ambassador Golf Club, November 16th. Submit your 
reservation form at your earliest. See you there! !    

Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday November 26th                                                   
South Port main room 7:00 pm 

If you have any items for the agenda a/o                     
motions please submit to the Secretary,                 

Gord Richardson by Sunday November 10th 

A copy of the motion application is available on 
page 6 of this issue. 

           Content  

                                                                          
Pg 2  Sail for Hospice     Pg 3 Calendar of Events/ Xmas dinners               
Pg 4   Fall Mondays         Pg 5  Property/Oktoberf est/Harvest Moon            

Pg 6   Notice of motion for AGM                                                                                    
Pg 7   Winter Storage Request Forms                                                                            
Pg 8   blank for removal of form                                                                                                
Pg 9   Message from Matt Draisey                                                       
Pg 10 blank                            
Pg 11  Fall Furl Reservation Form (detach to submit  reservation) 

  From the Harbourmaster, Wesley Arthur 

Cradle Moving:  Saturday October 5th 9:00 am                  
Haul Out : Saturday October 19th 7:15 am 

The winter storage and Release forms can be found 
on pg 7 of this issue. The corrected winter storage  

fee sheet be sent via email . I would ask that all                         
members  of SPSC complete the form whether or not 
you are keeping your boat  at the club for the wint er.  

The time set for haul out is 7:15 or earlier if pos sible. 
Please have your guide lines in place and be                  

there by 7:00 am. Remember parking is permitted 
along the north side of the driveway only after the  

crane arrives . The main lot is reserved for the                                      
crane. If you own a  dinghy or a dry-sailed boat 

please ensure they have been removed from                          
the lot by October 12th. 

Thank you for your co-operation and if any member 
(new or old) have any questions regarding the forms  
or general practices of haul out day, please feel f ree 
to contact me or any other member of the executive.  
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JOG Jim Halpin & crew 1st           Tim & Denise As letine & crew   2nd          Wayne Bellemore & crew     3rd 

PHRF   The Davidson Family  1st  John Marentette & crew    2nd     Kelly Johnson  3rd 

Thank you to all skippers and 
guests who ‘Sailed for Hospice’  
Incuding a corporate donation              
received SPSC raised $2,300.00 
for the cause.                                                   
Thank you to Carol Derbyshire 
of Hospice of Windsor and                  
Essex County, for attending and 
speaking on behalf of Hospice, 
bringing us all up to date on 
their future endeavours                         
in our area..                               
See you all next year ! 

       Highest Boat Donation            
received the Dove Flag                             

Gary Gavin on White Rockett 
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��������	 �is the             
newsletter of The South Port                      

Sailing Club                                
210 Brighton Rd. 

Tecumseh, ON N8N 2L3 

519-979-7772 

www.southportsailingclub.com 

     Editor: Jackie Timothy  

Please send your                                       
contributions for the                       
November issue by                              

October 22 to                           
Jackie at                             

                           
robtim@cogeco.ca                           
or call 519-971-9699  

  The calendar is also displayed on our Web site. For  details on each entry,                                                   

please click on the calendar on our site at www.sou thportsailingclub.com                                                     

(the links are not active in Soundings but details are included in the newsletter) �

                                                         
Clubhouse Duties 

 

 

Please fill out the sheet in the 
binder on the kitchen counter, 

and mark your total actual work 
hours in the lower right corner.  

Thank you ! 

Nov 3-9                                             
Davidson J & B 

Nov 10-16                                            
Yildez B 

Nov 17-23                                                     
Hickey & Spezowka       

No 24-30                                                 
Ginham J & M 

        

  If you are unable to           
attend your week please 
contact Jackie by email 

or telephone.                                 
Contact info below 

Cards Nite     
October        
12th & 
26th 

Men’s 
Lunch                                       

2nd                  
Wednesday of 

the month 

Calendar of Events OCTOBER 2013 
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Monday Night Fall Racing out of Pike Creek    

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                             

The SPSC Extremely Cool Monday Series brought out 1 3 boats registered to race. There was              
excellent participation with a minimum of 5 boats t he first night to a maximum of 11 throughout the 
series. Thank you to Derek and Lane White for Barbe quing after the race, to Kemal Tepe for dropping 
the start ball after our original mark disappeared,  never to be found ! Special thanks to Matt Draisey  
for calculating the results with his magic ’rolling  rating system’ and posting to the website weekly. 

And last but not least to all the skippers and crew  who participated, no matter what the conditions ! 
We had some great wind over the 7 week series inclu ding the last night at 20 knots.  

1st Place 

Gary Gavin & crew on White Rockett 

2nd Place 

Commodore Frank Edgley               
on Whippet 

3rd Place 

Derek & Lane White on Schwanky 

Most Improved Award                         

Skipper Kemal Tepe with                             
son Gokturk & graduate student            
Jeremy Coulter on A La Turka 
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From the Property Chair, Peter Soles 

Thank you to the 10 members who 
came out to the work party on August 
24th.  

The long grass was cut along the fence line at                
ilots Cove, a cover was constructed for the other 
harbour box, Gobi mats were cleared of foliage,                  
the dock at the shed was dismantled and stored, 
our clubhouse roof was inspected, old picnic tables  
were torn down and the salvaged wood used to   
repair the others, drift wood was cut up, and a    
general clean up the property took place. Lunch 
took place following the work party. 

The final work party of the season will be schedule d 
after Launch.                                                                          
  Details will follow via email. 
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From Matt Draisey,  Coordinator of this years 45th SPSC Harvest Moon Regatta 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What an adventure ! By good fortune, South Port’s o wn Fastnet experience did not injure anyone beyond                              
a broken toe, but skippers and crew were subjected to far more extreme conditions than anyone expected . 

South Port’s own Fred Sanford was towed in ignomini ously by the friendly Coast Guard vessel that took the    
literally shaken crew off the firmly ground Scott Free. The Fred Sanford’s earlier attempt to render assist ance 

was affected with no greater skill than her second,  but did end more happily.  

Alas, the lead PHRF A and B boats got to see their RC boat high-tail off station on their rescue missi on, just                   
before they arrived at the finish line. SPSC thanks  and applauds the seamanship and levelheadedness of                     

competitors that allowed the race to be completed a nd scored without the organizational support they d eserved.  

John Shaw was on the RC boat early evening, and gav e us a flawless start sequence. Wayne Hind was a                    
rock  on the finish and rescue attempt. Thank you t o Kelly Johnson who took the finish times via VHF r adio                

and was able to award the flags except for PHRF A a nd the Overall corrected time trophy at the party.   

Special thanks to Jill Draisey, Margaret Entwistle and Sue Bufton who made the chili Friday morning,                         
and to Margaret who returned Saturday night to feed  the cold, wet, exhausted skippers and crew. 

We appreciate everyone’s support of our race progra m and encourage you all to return next year ! 

Start Sequence 
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SPSC Fall Furl Banquet 

Saturday November 16th 

                                                                 

 

 

                         

  

     Ambassador Golf Club                                       
             1025 Sprucewood Avenue                                   

Windsor. Ontario 

 

Cocktails:  6:00 pm             Dinner:     7:00 pm  

Menu:  # 1  Stuffed Beef Tenderloin (Aged Ontario B eef with sautéed spinach, porcini mushrooms & 
         ricotta cheese, served with a spiced demi sauce with herbs )                                                      
             or                                                                                                          
  # 2 Salmon Filet ( Fresh Canadian Salmon topped w ith sea salt, roasted black peppercorns, 
        pan seared in extra virgin olive oil, serve d with roasted tomato & fresh herbs) 

   Salad, potatoes, asparagus & dessert platter  Co ffee or Tea 

Vegetarian a/o special dietary needs including Celi ac free or Lactose free available on request                         
Cash Bar 

        Cost:  $40.00 per person  

                                                                                
Reservations must be confirmed by November 8, 2013 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Please complete and return by mail or drop in the o ffice mail slot with payment attached to:   

Social Committee                                                             
South Port Sailing Club                                                  
210 Brighton Rd.                           
Tecumseh, Ontario N8N 2L3 

Name: _______________________________________________ 

              
 Number of dinners # 1 _______       # 2 _________     

              
 Special Dietary Request __________________________ __________________________ 

 

Total Number of Guests ____ Contact number: _______ _____  Amount enclosed: $ ________  



�

�

����

Blank page 


